DRAFT

MINUTES
Budget and Resource Development Sub-Committee

MIRAMAR COLLEGE

Location: S5-204
Meeting Date/Time: 03-06-09 at 10:00 – 11:30 am
Called to Order: 10:05 am


In attendance:
Linda Woods, Buran Haidar, Denise Kapitzke, Craig Wilde, David Navarro, Steve Volin, Kurt Hill, Martin Walsh, Gene Choe, Adrian Arancibia, Carol Reagan, Adela Jacobson for Peter Fong
Absent: David Buser, Darrel Harrison, Mark Hertica, Sami Haddad
A. Approval of Previous Minutes: 
Minutes from 02/06/09 were reviewed and approved by consensus.
B. Old Business
Budget Allocation for 2008-2009
D. Kapitzke presented to the committee the campus General Fund budget model that is based on FTES & FTEF.

- 
The bulk of the budget covers salaries and benefits for staff and contract faculty followed by pro rata and adjunct faculty. 
· The remainder of the general fund constitutes the campus discretionary funds.
· The fund distribution is conventionally handled by VPI based on information received from Dean’s.
· The campus budget is completed by May for final submission to the District Board by September.
(Linda, is this too much detail for the minutes or is there value for others who read the minutes? Please delete if you see fit)
Members expressed interest in receiving General Fund allocation information.  

D. Kaptizke responded to questions of committee members regarding allowable expenditures of discretionary funds and the funding source(s) for IELM and instructional supplies.
Role of committee in campus budget development
L. Woods explained the repositioning of our group as a sub-committee of the Institutional Effectiveness (IE) committee in our campus governance structure. It is a reflection of the emphasis that is placed on tying our campus planning process to its budget.

Following a short discussion of the imminent budget difficulties, A. Jacobson proposed sending to the Dean’s Council an agenda item asking for the development of a prioritized list of campus needs, contingency plans, and a rainy day fund. 
Members discussed future budgetary impact of Prop S and Prop N FF&E fund spending on building outfitting and current lack of committee input regarding Technology and AV equipment.  All agreed to explore a role for the committee in FF&E spending decisions that might strain our future budget allocations.
It was agreed that L. Woods will present to the academic senate the committee’s proposals regarding:
a. Information from Dean’s Council on budget development.

b. BRDS input regarding FF&E planning on equipment.

c. Proposal to use some General Fund money for instructional supplies.
C. Reports

District Budget Council Meeting

Wilde updated members on the District Budget Council meeting discussion of difficulty of planning at the district level in view of the uncertainty about the State shifting budget numbers and deficit coefficient adjustments.

Members discussed the unique and serious impact of the proposed budget reduction on our campus and our operations given that, unlike our sister colleges: City and Mesa colleges, Miramar has no more positions to freeze. 
D. New Business:
2090-2010 Committee membership

L. Woods asked members about their intention to serve on the committee in 2009-2010. Most expressed their commitment to do so.
E. Announcements:

D. Kaptizke informed that the 2008-2009 IELM frozen funds have been released.

Next meeting: 4/3/09 at 10:00 am in S5-203


F. Adjourned: 11:25 am
